



Name: ()	Class:	Date:
Parent's Initial:	Marks: /85	Results: %

Section A: Multiple choices. Choose the best answer. (2pts x 20)

1. My friends and I study at IQ school. _____ English teacher is Mr. Brett.
(1) My (2) Their
(3) Our (4) Your ()
2. Mr. Tim is rich _____ mean.
(1) however (2) and
(3) but (4) while ()
3. Thomas Edison was called _____?
(1) The Winner of Menlo Park (2) The Witch of Menlo Park
(3) The Wizard of Menlo Park (4) The Vendor of Menlo Park ()
4. Everyone loves Simon as he is a clever _____ kind boy.
(1) or (2) and
(3) but (4) while ()
5. Which tree was used to make the filament?
(1) Bamboo tree (2) Morning glory
(3) Banyan tree (4) Duckweed ()
6. _____ elephants are tough and strong war animals, their feet are extremely sensitive.
(1) and (2) but
(3) however (4) while ()
7. A _____ is an electrical equipment in which food is kept cold and stayed fresh.
(1) power plant (2) monitor
(3) generator (4) refrigerator ()



8. _____ was one of the greatest inventions that changed people lives forever.
- | | | |
|----------------|-----------------|---------|
| (1) phonograph | (2) electricity | |
| (3) telegraph | (4) light bulb | () |
9. I love my home very much especially _____ location.
- | | | |
|---------|----------|---------|
| (1) my | (2) it's | |
| (3) its | (4) your | () |
10. The kids don't like pizza as it is _____.
- | | | |
|---------------|--------------|---------|
| (1) tasteless | (2) careless | |
| (3) reckless | (4) helpless | () |
11. Money doesn't always bring _____.
- | | | |
|---------------|--------------|---------|
| (1) kindness | (2) dryness | |
| (3) happiness | (4) neatness | () |
12. Walking alone the street at night is _____.
- | | | |
|------------|------------|---------|
| (1) unfair | (2) unkind | |
| (3) unsafe | (4) unreal | () |
13. Please hurry. You are walking like a/an _____.
- | | | |
|--------------|--------------|---------|
| (1) ox | (2) dinosaur | |
| (3) tortoise | (4) zebra | () |
14. As timid as a/an _____.
- | | | |
|----------|--------------|---------|
| (1) owl | (2) rabbit | |
| (3) deer | (4) elephant | () |
15. When did he _____? In 1931.
- | | | |
|----------|-----------|---------|
| (1) died | (2) die | |
| (3) dead | (4) death | () |



16. _____ brother is finding _____ way out of the crowd.
- (1) Her/his (2) My/his
(3) Their/his (4) Your/his ()
17. Annie is totally deaf. It's hard for her to listen to the teacher, _____ it?
- (1) is (2) has
(3) hasn't (4) isn't ()
18. As _____ as a dog.
- (1) wise (2) proud
(3) faithful (4) nutty ()
19. "Every student has to wear the correct uniform to school." is written :
- (1) All students have to wear the correct uniform to school. "
(2) All student has to wear the correct uniform to school. "
(3) All student had to wear the correct uniform to school. "
(4) All students had to wear the correct uniform to school. " ()
20. _____, being almost totally deaf can't stop him from working on his great inventions.
- (1) while (2) but
(3) and (4) however ()

Section B: Vocabulary Cloze.

Read the passage carefully. Choose the best word to fill in the blank (2pt x 5).

excited	miserable	blow
cheered	about	mistake

Dave likes to play soccer and was (21)_____ to join a soccer team.

However, his first practice session was (22)_____. He could not play anything right.



Every time Dave was (23)_____ to kick the ball, someone else would kick it away from him. When he made a _____ (24) his coach would blow his whistle to stop him. However, he was a good team player. He _____ (25) for his friends when they scored a goal.

Section C. Rewrite sentences using the words provided in the bracket . (18pts)

26. Sarah is thirsty. She doesn't drink wine.(however)

27. Joe is mute. Joe is deaf. (and)

28. Tina loves reading books. Tina hates watching cartoons.(but)

29. The man in blue is extremely kind. The woman is in pink so rude.(while)

30. All of the boys wore sneakers.(none)

31. Every teacher is patient and enthusiastic.(all)

Section D. Reading Comprehension.

Read the passage carefully and answer the questions that follow. (17 pts)

Tom heaved a sigh of relief as her packed his bag to go home. He had been training for the upcoming school track and field competition for the past three hours and was exhausted. He could not wait to go home to take a shower and eat his favorite chicken curry.



He was just leaving his classroom when he heard a child wailing. A little boy was surrounded by a group of three bigger boys in the next classroom. The little boy, probably a Primary Three pupil, was trembling with fear and fear and tears were streaming down his cheeks. The bullies shoved his shoulder a couple of times.

He had seen the boys before "Aren't they the ones who were punished by the school principal, Mr. Richard, during assembly?" Tom thought to himself. Tom was furious and thought, "How could they do this to a little boy?"

Without his hesitation, he ran to the general office. Fortunately, Mr. Richard was still working in his office. Tom took Mr. Richard to the classroom just in time to stop the bullies from slapping the poor boy. The bullies were suspended from school from school immediately and their parents were informed.

Mr. Richard commended Tom for his action. Tom just happened to be in the right place, at the right time! The little boy thanked Tom for being his savior.

Answer the questions below:

32. How did Tom feel after three hours of training?

33. Which word in **paragraph 3** has the same meaning as "*angry*"?

34. Who did Tom take to the class just in time to stop the bullies from slapping the poor boy?



Write (T) for True if the statement is correct or(F) for False if the statement is incorrect.

	Statement	True	False
35.	Tom heard a child crying.		
36.	Tom was looking forward to going the supermarket after his training.		
37.	The group of bullies slapped the Primary Three boy.		

Write 1, 2 and 3 in the blanks below to indicate the order in which the events happened in the story.

38.	Tom was praised by the school principal.	
39.	The Primary Three boy was surrounded by the bullies.	
40.	The bullies were punished.	

41. What did the little boy do to Tom at the end?

*** End of paper ***